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Dear Parents and Community Members 
 

Thank you to our parents for your ongoing support 
during these changing times. Both classes are settling 
well into classroom routines and it is becoming second 
nature to most, to wash or sanitise when we leave and 
enter rooms and when we do certain activities, such as 
before and after eating.  
 
At school, our teachers are beginning to write your 
child’s Semester 1 reports, which will be sent home 
before the end of term. These will follow a different 
format due to the effects of COVID-19 and remote 
learning and will mainly focus on Literacy and 
Numeracy. Early next term, we will be contacting 
parents for Parent-Teacher meetings. At the moment 
these will most likely be done via Zoom or over the 
phone. 
 
We would also like to thank and remind everyone that 
students and staff with cold and flu like symptoms 
should remain at home until they are symptom free for 
24 hours. Last week we had a number of students 
unwell and we appreciate parents’ support in keeping 
their child/ren home. It is a very different situation 
than we would normally have, where in the past both 
students and staff would come to school with mild 
cold-like symptoms, we are now asking that students 
remain at home until they are better. If your child 
attends when they are displaying these symptoms, you 
will be contacted to pick them up and advised to seek 
medical advice. 
 
I am currently absent, looking after my youngest 
daughter who had to be tested, as she was displaying 
cold-like symptoms. I phoned the Coronavirus Helpline 
(1800 020 080) and they assured me the advice has not 
changed from the government, anyone displaying 
symptoms should attend a clinic and be tested.  
 
 

“The man who has no imagination has no wings.” 
MUHAMMAD ALI 

“Raleigh Public School is a welcoming and friendly school with strong and valued community links.” 

Changed Guidelines for Face-to-face Learning 

Last Thursday afternoon, the Department of Education 
released updated guidelines on our return to face-to-
face learning. Some of these changes started 
yesterday, while others will change at the beginning of 
Term 3. I have attached this information to the 
newsletter and further information can be found at 
www.education.nsw.gov.au 
 
I have not attached the front and back pages of the 
Guide for Parents and Carers, as they did not contain 
the important information and were cover pages. This 
information was updated on the 11th June and will 
remain current until further notice.  
 

STEM 
Last Friday, the students were asked to bring 
newspaper and cardboard to school for our STEM 
lesson. In pairs the students had to build a table that 
was at least 20cm high and could hold the most weight. 
They then tested the tables to see which ones could 
hold the most weight. Eliza and Remy’s table could 
hold 9 dictionaries. Fantastic effort everyone! 
 
This week for STEM we have everything at school that 
will be needed for the task. 
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Native Bee Garden 
Over the past few weeks the students in 3-6 have been 
researching native plants that attract native bees. They 
have discovered many interesting and beautiful 
flowering plants that could be used in our new native 
garden. With the help of the staff, we came up with an 
extensive list of possibilities. We then approached Colin 
at Boggy Creek Native Nursery and he gave us a list that 
he had available. I have put in a large order which we 
will use to create a new garden and add to existing 
gardens. 
 
This week, we will be receiving a large order of mulch 
and over 200 plants to create and add to the gardens. 
On Friday, weather permitting, the students from both 
classes will be involved in helping to plant some of 
these plants. A large proportion of the cost of the 
plants has been made possible with the ‘EcoSchools’ 
grant money we received for our native bees. As a part 
of this grant and our Woolworth’s and Landcare grant 
we have committed to planting a variety of natives to 
support our two native bee hives. 
 

Origami 
As both classes have been discussing the importance of 
brightly coloured flowers in attracting bees, the 
students all made some origami flowers. The older 
students had to model how to make the flowers to 
support the younger students. They made two different 
types of flowers and they looked great. There was a lot 
of patience and persistence shown when completing 
this task.   
 

 

 
 
Kind regards 
Katrina Meenahan 
 

Library  
Library has recommenced on Tuesdays.  Please 
remember to bring a library bag to protect your books. 
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